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DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY

DIVISION OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity issued Final Order Nos. DEO-14-023 and DEO-14-024 on February 26, 2014, in response to applications submitted by Sweetwater Creek Property Owners Association, Inc., and Laurel Oaks East Homeowner’s Association, Inc., respectively, for covenant revitalization under Chapter 720, Part III, Florida Statutes.
The Department determined that the applications did not meet the statutory requirements for covenant revitalization. In the case of Laurel Oaks East, the copies of the previous covenants, bylaws, and articles of incorporation, were not “verified copies” as required by paragraph 720.406(1)(b), Florida Statutes. In the case of Sweetwater Creek, the application for revitalization did not contain of the previous declarations of covenants and all amendments, as required by paragraph 720.406(1)(b), Florida Statutes. Accordingly, the Department’s Final Orders denied the applications for covenant revitalization.

Copies of the final order may be obtained by writing to the Agency Clerk, Department of Economic Opportunity, 107 E. Madison Street, MSC 110, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-4128 or James.Bellflower@deo.myflorida.com.
